
 
Public Notification of Summary of Submissions on Variation 2 to the Proposed 

Te Tai o Poutini Plan the Combined District Plan for the West Coast – 

Coastal Natural Hazards Mapping 
 
Te Tai o Poutini Plan (TTPP) Committee gives public notice as required by clause 7 Schedule 1 of the Resource 

Management Act 1991, of the availability of a summary of decisions requested by persons making submissions  
on Variation 2 to the Proposed Te Tai o Poutini Plan.  

Variation 2 relates to the updated mapping of coastal natural hazards in the proposed TTPP. Submissions on 
the Variation closed on 30 August 2024. A Summary of Submissions received has now been compiled, and may 
be inspected on the TTPP website at https://ttpp.nz/coastal-hazards-variation/ or at the following locations: 
 

• Buller District Council offices, 6-8 Brougham Street, Westport  
• Westport Library, 87-89 Palmerston Street, Westport 

• Grey District Council offices, 105 Tainui Street, Greymouth 
• Greymouth Library, 18 Albert Street, Greymouth 
• West Coast Regional Council offices, 388 Main South Road, Paroa, Greymouth 
• Westland District Council offices, 36 Weld Street, Hokitika 
• Hokitika Library, 20 Sewell Street, Hokitika    

 
Making further submissions 
Further submissions may now be made by any of the following on the initial submissions received: 

• Any person or organisation representing an aspect of the public interest 
• Any person or organisation with an interest in the Variation that is greater than that of the public. This 

includes those who lodged initial submissions 

• The local authorities themselves 
Any further submission made must be limited to supporting or opposing a given submission. 

 
How to make a Further Submission on Variation 2 to the proposed TTPP 
You can make a further submission through the following means:  
• Online at: https://ttpp.nz/coastal-hazards-variation/ 

• Email: info@ttpp.nz (please send as an attachment to an email titled “Further Submission - TTPP Coastal 
Hazards Variation”, plus name of person or organisation submitting) 

• Post: Te Tai o Poutini Plan Further Submissions, PO Box 66, Greymouth 7840 
• Delivery: West Coast Regional Council, 388 Main South Rd, Paroa, Greymouth  
Please mark “Attention: TTPP Team” 

 
Any further submission must include information in Form 6 of the Resource Management Act 1991 and must 
state whether or not you wish to be heard in support of your submission.  
Copies of the further submission form are available at all venues where hard copies of the Summary of 
Submissions are displayed and from the TTPP Website at https://ttpp.nz/coastal-hazards-variation/  
Please note: In addition to serving a copy of the further submission on TTPP, a copy of the further submission 
must also be served on the person(s) who made the original submission to which the further submission relates. 
This must be done no later than 5 working days after providing TTPP Committee with the further submission.   
 

Further Submissions close at 5.00pm, Friday 25 October 2024 

If you have any questions about this variation or the RMA process, please refer to the website https://ttpp.nz 
or contact Doug Bray, Senior Policy Planner, TTPP Team, West Coast Regional Council, Ph (03) 768 -0466 Ext 
9109 or 0508 800 118 or info@ttpp.nz. 

 

Rex Williams  

Chairperson Te Tai o Poutini Plan Committee, 10 October 2024 
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